


Dr. JORGE NIETO MONTESIONS 
Ministry of Culture 
San Borja – Lima

January 10 th 2017, Cusco

SUBJECT: MAJOR ARCHAEOLOGICAL DISCOVERY IN THE SOUTHERN DESERT OF 
PERU

From my highest consideration,

After a cordial greeting, I write to draw your attention to a very important archaeological discovery 
made by some inhabitants of the Tacna-Nazca region in early 2016, in the southern desert of Peru.

A few weeks ago, several people from the area came to the Inkari-Cusco Institute with various 
mummified biological artifacts, in order to obtain our technical opinion about these objects (see 
photos)

These people told us a hardly credible story : that they found in the desert an underground site, 
where they discovered several stone sarcophaguses. These sarcophaguses contained about twenty 
humanoid bodies in a good state of preservation, accompanied by a multitude of stone and metal 
objects, as well as organs of different types: brains, hearts, unidentified organs, three fingered hands 
with metallic implants, mummified heads, etc.

We had the opportunity to examine some of these "relics" with several Peruvian and foreign 
archaeologists, biologists, doctors and anatomists and we did not detect any fraud, all this material 
seems to be 100% authentic.

Mr Minister of Culture, the very important nature of this discovery leads us to contact you. And we 
would like to know if the government is already aware of this case, possibly with an historical 
significance. We would also like to know if these people have already approached the MINCU, as 
we advised them for several weeks.

We would be very grateful, if  the Ministry of Culture could give us,  if possible , some information 
on this subject that we are very concerned about.

While waiting for your reply, may I take this opportunity to repeat the proofs of my highest 
consideration and personal esteem !

Very respectfully,

Thierry Jamin


